## Save Them All Horse Rescue Newsletter Winter 2015

Greetings, after celebrating Save Them All Horse Rescue's first full year in Elk Grove. If you are receiving this email, you have helped us in one of many ways, attended one of our two fundraisers, Reinin' Horses and/or Trivia Night, volunteered at the rescue property, or made a donation to help the horses. We are where we are because of you and your help.

This year, especially the last six months has been truly exciting. We were awarded two monetary

grants to purchase much needed supplies. The first came from Home Depot for \$3552, and



helped us build the six new shelters in three of the pastures. Then came along The Binky Foundation

with \$2,000; this grant allowed us to build out the quarantine area in preparation of receiving



more horses in need. It took a lot of volunteer hours to complete the two projects, but both are done and the horses are enjoying their new digs!



We rescued a 4 year old Thoroughbred off the racetrack, Count On You, with a fractured cannon bone, and instead of just 6 – 9 months stall rest, he needed life saving surgery when the fracture



became a full break. He was rushed to UC Davis Large Animal Veterinary Hospital, where all the staff fell in love with him and wanted the very best outcome for him. We are waiting for upcoming January x-rays to see how the surgery went. We are welcoming donations to pay off his surgery.

STAHR is helping another rescue in Nevada by talking in 3 yearling mustangs from the Virginia Range. While one was bottle fed after losing his mother, the other 2 are completely wild; all three are on their way to being gentled with the help of many volunteers willing to show them the way.



We have 13 horses in our care at this time, a few being gentled and ground work being done, and the others are already looking for new homes.

We currently have 5 mustangs in our care, the 3 yearlings that just came in, Missy a mare, and Tonka a comical head strong gelding.

We recently saw a screening of unBRANDED, and we feel that any horse lover will enjoy watching it as well. We are offering a screening of the movie unBRANDED at the Tower Theatre in Sacramento at 6:30pm on January 14, 2015. Tickets will not be available at the box office and must be prepurchased online



Tickets are \$12 each and can be purchased at <a href="https://www.tugg.com/events/79525">https://www.tugg.com/events/79525</a>. We invite you to come and learn more about the plight of the mustangs that live on US public land.

Our focus is to keep the horses warm and safe over the winter, and invite each of you out in the spring to see our progress and meet the horses.

As you prepare your finances for 2015, we ask for a donation to continue helping the Save Them All Horse Rescue horses. Every penny will go directly to helping one of the 13 horses we have in our care. Our ongoing needs are 3 way hay, shavings, Purina Equine Junior pellets, sweet cobb grain, shredded beet pulp, troughs, hay feeders, panels and gates. We are also looking for someone to till the land in the lower pastures with a tractor and disc.

A few ways you can help:

- A check sent to Save Them All Horse Rescue at P.O. Box 1704, Elk Grove, CA 95759
- A PayPal donation made to Save Them All Horse Rescue, through PayPal Giving Fund that will add 1% to your donation
- A gift card from Sheldon Feed in Elk Grove or Tractor Supply.

Donation receipt will be sent to your address or email in the New Year.

Thank you all for your support and caring for STAHR horses. You are awesome supporters!!!

We wish each of you and your families a very Happy and Prosperous New Year in 2016.

Regards,

Vicki Greene, President
Save Them All Horse Rescue
Elk Grove, California

Email: <u>savethemallhorserescue@yahoo.com</u>
Website: <u>www.savethemallhorserescue.com</u>